

Fair Field Junior School

Watford Road, Radlett, Hertfordshire, WD7 8LU 01923 856341

Email: admin@fairfield.herts.sch.uk www.fairfield.herts.sch.uk

Executive Headteacher: Mrs A. Aharon **Head of School:** Mrs C. Goodwin

Tuesday 16th March 2021

Dear Parents and Carers in Year 3,

Year 3 Trip to Burwell June 30th - July 2nd

As per the recent Government roadmap and DfE guidance, we are expecting residential visits to be allowed to commence from 17th May. With this in mind, we have been able to book Burwell House as the children missed out on their residential trip at the end of Year 2. We are hopeful that our visit to Burwell will go ahead on June 30th until July 2nd.

Burwell has always been a highlight of the children's time at St John's and leaves the children with many lovely memories. Therefore we didn't want our Year 3 children to miss out. And now, their new Year 3 friends will be able to join them too.

On <u>Tuesday 23rd March at 8pm</u> we are holding a virtual informative meeting via Zoom for all Year 3 parents and carers. The meeting will go through the plans, show you the accommodation and explain the activities that the children will do. I also hope that by attending the meeting it will answer any concerns you may have and help you make an informed decision.

Once numbers are confirmed, we will be able to establish the final cost for the trip this year. As guidance the cost of our last trip was £173 per child. However, as we have a smaller number of children in Year 3, this may be slightly more expensive. We are currently booking the coach and once we have confirmed pupil numbers, we will let you know.

Parents who receive any of the following <u>may</u> be eligible for assisted funded places. Please speak confidentially to Mrs Barber or Mrs Stanley at the school office.

- Income Support
- Income-based Job Seeker's Allowance
- Income-related Employment Support Allowance
- Child Tax Credit, with a taxable income of no more than £16,190 and not in receipt of Working Tax Credit
- Pension Credit (Guarantee Credit)
- Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999
- Working Tax Credit during the four-week period immediately after employment finishes or after you start to work less than 16 hours per week

I look forward to seeing you all on the 23rd. The Zoom code for the meeting is:

Join Zoom Meeting

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83861298917?pwd=bkY4MEF2V3IGbnN0MFFjYXIMZmxBdz09

Meeting ID: 838 6129 8917

Passcode: Burwell

Kind regards.

Alice Aharon

Executive Headteacher